## MIG Report October 2017

A good turnout for the Mac Group meeting on October 27. Lots of interesting questions were raised in the first half of the session, and several folk were helped with minor problems sometimes with the help of Google.

We talked of the importance of keeping up with updates, but also of the advisability of giving a newlyannounced operating system three or four weeks to settle down and be tested before downloading it. It is not unusual for minor bugs to crop up in version one, then to be found by early users and fixed in an updated release.

User accounts, and how to set up a Mac for several users or guest users (who have limited access) were the subject of one video, and others covered the various methods of file sharing, including Airdrop, and the use of the communication apps Facetime and iMessage, which is similar to texting but with the ability of include video, pictures, and audio.